
On 12 September, 20 former

employees of internationally

renowned artist Jan Fabre  wrote an

anonymous open letter, denouncing

the toxic culture of abuse of power,

sexism, sexual harassment and

sexually transgressive behaviour in

Jan Fabre's theatre company

Troubleyn. With the letter they wanted

to break the culture of silence and

strive for an open, conscious and

respectful working environment in the

media and cultural sector.

 

A few weeks before the letter

appeared, one of its writers contacted

the Institute for the equality of women

and men. She asked if the Institute

could help the group by acting as a

media buffer. None of the writers

wanted to be caught in a media storm

or become the recognisable face of

the open letter. In the hours and days

following the publication of the letter,

the Institute answered the enormous

number of press questions and

watched over the anonymity of the

signatories.

 

This was the first time that the Institute

had been the press contact of a large

group of victims in a
case that had such a strong resonance in

national and international media.

Impact

The news was picked up by various international media, in the Netherlands, France, Germany and the United

States. The Public Prosecutor's Office of the Antwerp Labour Auditor started an investigation into Jan Fabre

and his theatre company. 

As a result of the case, the Institute received several reports from victims and witnesses who concurred with the

content of the open letter. The open letter opened the debate in Flanders on transgressive behaviour in the media

and culture sector. In the aftermath, the Flemish Minister of Culture and Media appointed an ombudsperson for

the cultural and audiovisual sector

BELGIUM - MEDIA BUFFER FOR VICTIMS

OF SEXUAL HARASSMENT

More Info: 

Visit our website igvm-iefh.belgium.be  


